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College Roundtable for Planning and Budgeting

MINUTES

Monday, December 10, 2018

Present:
Ramona Butler, Romina Contreras, Lisa R. Cook, Martin De Mucha Flores, Barbara Des Rochers, Francisco Gamez, Barbara Godoy, Kuni Hay, Brenda Johnson, Cora Leighton, Jennifer Lenahan, Kelly Pernell, Cynthia Reese, Stacey Shears, Rowena Tomaneng, Alejandria Tomas, Joe Doyle, Jasmine Martinez, Elissa Jaw, Phoumy Sayavong
Co-Chairs: 
Rowena Tomaneng, College President and Kelly Pernell, Academic Senate President 
	AGENDA AND DISCUSSION ITEMS

	1. Review Agenda

	The meeting was called to order by Co-Chair Tomaneng. Attendees were requested to review the agenda.
Motion:  Kuni Hay moved to approve the agenda.
Second by: Barbara Godoy
Opposed: None
Abstentions:  None

Co-Chair Tomaneng declared the agenda approved.

	2. Review Minutes from November 26, 2018 

	Co-Chair Tomaneng requested the review of the November 26th meeting minutes. During the review of the minutes Co-Chair Pernell welcomed our new Vice President of Student Services, Stacey Shears.
Martin De Mucha Flores moved to approve the minutes.
Second by: Felicia Bridges
All in favor

Abstentions: None

Opposed:  None

Co-Chair Pernell declared that the meeting minutes are approved.

	3. Accreditation Update

	Leader: Rowena Tomaneng
Document: ACCJC Letter for PCCD - Stephanie Droker

President Tomaneng referenced Chancellor Laguerre’s C-Direct communication from last week where he outlined the plan to respond to the ACCJC letter. She reported that PCCD will be asking for an extension and that the Participatory Governance Council formed working groups based on all of the recommendations regarding what should be going into the fiscal stability plan.  At tomorrow’s Board Meeting, they will be bringing this draft letter (document noted above) which is essentially a draft letter very similar to what the Chancellor included in the C-Direct. Along with the extension request the draft letter also addresses the concerns in the November 20th ACCJC letter. To note at the end of the letter is that PCCD is requesting support from the Financial Crisis and Management Assistance Team (FCMAT). After Board approval tomorrow, all of the letters (District and all four colleges) will be sent at the same time.  It is anticipated that they will review the letter at their January meeting and will make a decision on the extension request. President Tomaneng stated we then have work to do In the Spring and the colleges will be involved in looking at what that fiscal plan is.

If the extension is rejected, then the worst case scenario is that FCMAT comes in anyway and we could be placed on one of the sanctions. As communicated at the last meeting, after affirmation it is Warning or Probation or Show Cause and then withdrawal of accreditation. These are the consequences they can make a decision on in January.

The work that is going to happen at the District level with the working groups, based on the Participatory Governance Council (PGC), will be open to other members of the community and constituencies.  Additional meetings have been added to District Governance, the Planning and Budget Council and PGC, to do this work and have it completed and to the Board by the end of April.

Referencing the bullet points, Kelly noted that at the PGC, they have subgroups of members working on the response. She indicated that when President Tomaneng says that they are outlining a new timeline to help build it out with more data, these are the areas where attendees can step in and participate to help formulate the responses.

President Tomaneng added that the Accreditation Liaison Officers from all four colleges will be serving on one or two of the committees and she is working on the following:

· Establishing guidelines to reduce operational overspending and eliminate the Structural Deficit.
· Adopting a Board Policy on Fund Balances and Reserves.

· She indicated that this should be fairly straightforward once they make a decision on the threshold for the reserves.
· Adopting a District Office and Colleges’ Restructuring Plan to improve efficiencies and accountability.

· Addressing all Audit Findings; and
· Establishing strategies to improve the management of the OPEB debt.
The Chancellor is working on:

· Providing an Executive Level Staff Turnover Analysis and Recommendations.
VPI Kuni Hay reported that at the Planning and Budget Council (PBC) Fran White, Interim Chief of Staff, is helping with this response and also our health in regards to ACCJC.

· She thinks that a sense of urgency is lacking and believes it is important that we get seriously involved. 

· She noted that what we can do is really about Enrollment Management at the colleges as we schedule Spring and Fall semester.

· Managing Spring enrollment is an immediate action that can be done together.

President Tomaneng stated that the complication is that we are coming upon the new Student Centered Funding Formula and because of our demographics in the District, and who we serve; we can actually leverage the new funding formula in terms of generating more revenue across the District.

· This is also in the conversations as we reduce the structural deficit.

· Planning on how to best leverage our position with the new funding formula is encouraged.
Q.  If the accreditation body comes in is it a blanket sanction or, for instance, if BCC is in compliance and one of the sister colleges is not,

will they take that into consideration?

Response: We are part of the District so the scores are the District’s fiscal instability. We will all get the same sanction. This is just the fiscal part and not addressing any of the other Standards that we are accredited by.

Q. What is the role of the Board of Trustees in this?

Response: The Trustees have to engage in the fiscal planning and be part of the discussions and they have to approve it.

Q. Do they take any responsibility?

Response: They are responsible after the Chancellor so they are in Standard IV. 

Q. So that is sent to the Board of Trustees?

Response: It never gets sent to the Board of Trustees. It gets sent to the Chancellor and the Presidents of the colleges. When they had conversation with Vice President Droker, she did emphasize that the Trustees need to be involved.

Co-Chair Pernell noted that the draft is going to the Board of Trustees tomorrow, Tuesday, December 11th and is due January 14th.

	4. Faculty Prioritization

	Leader: Kuni Hay

Documents: BCC 19-20 Faculty Prioritization and 19-20 Full Time Faculty Hiring
BCC 19-20 Faculty Prioritization
VPI Hay presented the ranking results of the 2019-2020 Faculty Prioritization which was endorsed by the Chairs Council and Academic Senate last Wednesday. 
· Chair of Chairs, Cora Leighton lead the process with the Chairs to ensure accurate and effective use of the tools and Rubric.

· Two major things that the Chairs have done this time are to change one of the data from the Productivity to Fill Rate, and then have gone through the processes.

· During the process it was noted that College Research Analyst Phoumy Sayavong helped along the way.

· VPI Hay acknowledged the Chairs as doing a good job in the area of the Narrative questions.  The four questions under Narrative were revamped to be in alignment with the 2018-2020 BCC Strategic Plan, as well as the Student Centered Funding Model, so that the points and projections addressed by faculty members in each area were all in alignment with the direction the college is going.
· Because they did not know, one thing she reported that wasn’t done this time was to forward the Rubric to Academic Senate for review. She reported that the Senate has trusted them and accepted the prioritization and they will be sure to send it next year.

· Senate President Kelly Pernell clarified that it is to validate the process and it is really the PFT and the Senate that it should go through to avoid any potential grievances against the process.

19-20 Full Time Faculty Hiring
VPI Hay indicated that the information in this document came from the District regarding the FTEF that we have that came from the State funding.

· While it is odd to have a faculty and a half as shown for BCC, this is based on the BAM for 2018-2019.
· It will be two faculty if we can find the funding for .5 FTEF.

· Last year, to address this year’s faculty prioritization we had three positions that were ranked which were Art, Geography, and Biology; followed by Business.
· There were retirement vacancies to support the first three.
· Additionally, there were faculty members vacating tenure-track positions in the areas of Biology, CS, and Math.
· Dean Gamez’s division decided that between Geography and Business, they would go with the Business hire.
· In the meantime, the District enforced the 10% hiring freeze and Geography and Biology were affected.

President Tomaneng added that basically we went out for Art and Geography. Biology was the third position and Business was ranked #4.

· Because they didn’t know there was going to be a 50% vacancy freeze district-wide, the Division agreed to do Business first and we then essentially had two in Biology (as one position was a vacated tenure-track line).
· The freeze was then imposed and they took all of the vacancies, which also came to Roundtable.

· There were positions that were already out being recruited and the one that was not successful as the pool was very low was Geography.

· They then decided to hold off and put Geography on the list. 

· The result was that Biology then ended up not having any positions that were funded because of that freeze.
VPI Hay continued stating that the 1.5, this one FTE, that we have gotten for next year really should be going to Biology.
Chair of Chairs, Cora Leighton shared that they talked about this in Academic Senate as well as Chairs and there is some concern, at least from the Chairs Council, that we are out of balance in the District for our FTEF. The number of full-time faculty members to the Budget Allocation Model (BAM) is not balanced again.

· When she came in 2012, along with a number of faculty members from other colleges, it was her understanding that it was because they rebalanced the number of full-time faculty members at each of the colleges so that it is equivalent to our BAM allocation.

· Since then some of the colleges, when they get a retirement, give it back to the BAM but most of the other colleges do not so it is out of balance again.

· There are a lot of questions that we have about the .5 that BCC has, the .4 that Merritt has, etc., and what is the District going to do with that as all of those add up to one or more new hires.

· This is an opportunity to rebalance across the District so that it is possible that we would be allocated two.

· She noted that she really does not want us to forget about those fractions or for them to get lost.
For clarification, Dean Lisa Cook stated that these were distributed by the BAM distribution numbers but what we are talking about is the faculty obligation number and the degree to which different colleges are not meeting the faculty obligation number.

· That effort in the past was to bring Laney and BCC closer because at that time, Merritt and COA were above the faculty obligation number as they were replacing their retirees and those positions were not being redistributed. 

· The questions she believes being raised is how it will be divided and are we going to look at which colleges are not meeting the faculty obligation number.

· The District will argue that it is a district-wide number but the way it was distributed in the past was to try to equalize and meet the faculty obligation number at each campus.
The other complication noted by President Tomaneng is if we are addressing our ongoing structural deficit.
· We have the deficit in the general fund and also have an ongoing deficit because of the OPEB debt, the retirement fund. 

· That interest is accruing and we have to pay back the OPEB.

· To ensure that we are all realistic, she shared that even at this morning’s meeting, the District Academic Senate is in discussions regarding whether we should be utilizing the money that the State has given us for the 1.5, 1.4, even if you pool it to cobble together the smaller FTE amounts.
· Should we even be hiring if we have a structural deficit that is ongoing.

· Everything is going to be looked at.

· The BAM taskforce has reset its meetings because they needed to bring in the District in terms of that allocation model as well.

· All areas are going to be looked at including what’s happening with the faculty with the part-time to full-time ratio.

· We are only at 52% full-time with our part-timers and off the 75/25 aspirational goal.
President Tomaneng indicated that there will be more to come and added that this morning the District Academic Senate President was talking about having a moratorium, including administrative hires.
Cora indicated that she was under the impression that this money was given for full-time hires, and that’s it.

Response: This one is but we can give it back.  The question is, if we are in a structural deficit because is this one-time money or ongoing money. If it is one-time money, you cobble everybody together and you will still have cost. That’s the question that we are asking at the State level. If it is just a catalyst to bring new people in but then is not sustainable money.  Usually that is what they do, they give us little incentives and then they don’t tend to continue giving us more.

Motion to approve 2019-2020 Full-Time Faculty Hire Ranking for BCC by VPI Hay.
Second by Stacey Shears

Correction by President Tomaneng: A first is needed.

Comment by Dean Johnson: You can move to accept your report too.

VPI Hay: Accept the report and then to approve the ranking for 2019-2020.

Comment by President Tomaneng: And you are also asking us to approve that if we move forward that the Biology is the priority.

So moved by Stacey Shears

Second by Brenda Johnson

All in Favor

Opposed: None

Abstentions: None

	5. BCC 2018-2020 Strategic Goals / Alignment w/ Board of Governors’ Vision for Success

	Leader: Phoumy Sayavong / Rowena Tomaneng

Document: 2022Vision-BCC Goals Alignment
It is a requirement that the colleges and the District have alignment with our goals as required for the new Student Centered Funding Formula.
College Researcher Phoumy Sayavong reviewed the crosswalk of five State level goals that are aligned with our college goals. 

· He reported that the State actually has six but the 6th is a regional goal that the State has set. They are trying to close regional achievement gaps which are not relevant to the colleges. 

· For the five that are relevant he has noted as many of our existing goals, as well as the indicators associated with them, that tied as direct as possible. 

· Some, although indirect, are tied as closely as we can to State level goals. 

· What is similar is that the State has a five-year goal out to 2022 and our Educational Master Plan also ends in 2022.

· He noted that some of our goals and indicators will repeat because he felt that we can also tie in a lot of what we have to what the State has indicated. 

· There are some specifics that Vision for Success includes that we don’t touch on specifically.

· One example was measuring the accumulated number of units that students are acquiring in order to achieve their completion goals like graduation or transfer. 

· We don’t have something that specific but we do have Guided Pathways coming up and that is as a clear indicator that will be used for that initiative.
· Even though we don’t have a lot of the explicit language, we do have it elsewhere and also within our own metrics.

· He explained that what is not seen there is a lot more descriptive information that the Vision of Success doesn’t include. He just wanted to provide the general blurb. 

· Referencing Goal #5 for Vision for Success he reported that there are some goals that the State has set where they do want to set a metric target.

· For example, reducing the equity gap by 40 percent within five years.
· The actually have a much larger goal of fully closing the gap within 10 years.

· This is a slight distinction that the State level has included.
· Likewise with Goal #6 which isn’t relevant to us but they also set a near-term goal of five years and a long-term goal of closing the regional gap within 10 years.

· We have a lot that we address in relation to equity and everything that we have has been listed. He noted that it is probably the biggest area of alignment that we have.

Q. Referencing Goal #2 as well as Goal #5 Barbara Des Rochers asked what are the numbers.
Response: Phoumy indicated that there are numbers associated with the percentages but it is not a part of this brief crosswalk. In the detailed college goals, we have all of those numbers.

President Tomaneng added that she went to the awards ceremony where BCC was recognized for our ADTs and they announced that since the development of the ADTs there have been 100,000 ADTs that have already been realized across the system.  She explained that if you just focus on where it states increase by 35% the number of ADTs that is system-wide, and is all of the work happening across the soon-to-be 115 colleges (including the online). This now is including the UC transfer as well.

Why are we doing this and what is happening at the District level?

President Tomaneng stated that basically we did our crosswalk and she has shared what Phoumy has done with the three other colleges.  What they are trying to do is if we can have some of our alignment identified, and we don’t have to align with all of the Goals, but there is a requirement that we make the effort and have a planning process and try to align as best as we can. The District is going to have to reset their District Strategic Goals and have alignment with the Board of Governors’ goals.  The logic is that if all of the colleges can get this work going, then it will facilitate the District producing the new PCCD Strategic Goals that have the alignment.
We all had to certify and by the end of Spring term the District plan will have to go to the Board to approve as well. Like the accreditation, the Trustees have to also be involved in this discussion and vetting of what we are going to do as a District to align with the Board of Governors’ Vision for Success.

She thinks that one of the challenges is that the Board of Governors’ Vision for Success is a 10-year and we already will be doing strategic planning for our Educational Master Plan in two years.  Within two years we will be resetting another 5-year plan.

Dean Cook noted that there was a meeting at the start of the semester where they were working on the District goals. She indicated that she never saw them get published and asked if we stopped that process because we are starting this one? Were they ever completed?

Response:
· President Tomaneng replied that what happened is that at the end of that meeting, there was a working group formed to follow up and produce a draft of the plan with representatives of all of the constituency groups.

· President Burns from Merritt was reported as being one of the co-chairs for that group.

· They did bring back a draft or report from the follow up meeting about a month and a half ago but it wasn’t full flushed out. 

· She believes they were having trouble in terms of getting started and there was a bit of a reset as they had some issues with a few members who were committed to coming to the meeting but only a few were attending.

· What the group has been encouraged to do is if the four colleges have this produced also, then they have more to work with in terms of finalizing a draft.
· It was noted as a good question as she doesn’t think there was a communication sent out to everybody that participated in that strategic planning work.

Lisa also noted that last year there were never any published for 2017-2018.  President Tomaneng responded that there wasn’t a full assessment and this Spring, we are supposed to be redoing those goals.

	6. Shared Governance Reports: Academic Senate, Classified Senate, ASBCC

	Associated Students of Berkeley City College (report by Romina Contreras)

· This week the AS is supporting the Library’s Finals Week.

· There are therapy dogs downstairs.

· Massages will be available for students.

· Offering coffee and snacks to make it easier on the students.
· AS is giving away hot chocolate and cookies.

· They are very thankful that they have the full support of Faculty Senate on their Food Insecurity Project.

· Academic Senate Pernell will be sending an invitation to all of the faculty so they can participate in the project.

· AS will return one week prior to the semester start (Peak Week) and will be tabling in front of the Welcome Center to answer any questions students may have.

Classified Senate (Report by Jennifer Lenahan)
· They have their last meeting this Thursday at 3:00 pm.

· It will be about the ACCJC letter.

· There have been a lot of questions and concern regarding this.
Academic Senate (Report by Kelly Pernell)
· Last week they met and hosted Interim Director Student Activates and Campus Life, Alejandria Tomas at their meeting.

· The topic was regarding potentially moving the lactation room on the first floor to inside the open lab to create a space for the spiritual room.
· It was referred by the Senate to the Facilities Committee.

· They endorsed the ASBCC Food Insecurity Project.
· The next step will be to invite faculty to consider it as a theme or project within their courses to help support that effort.

· The District Academic Senate will be holding a special meeting tomorrow to follow up on the ACCJC letter as well.

· They will be continuing to participate by providing input into the subgroups of the Participatory Governance Council.
· They endorsed the Faculty Prioritization List and requested that future processes to identify that faculty prioritization run through the Senate before they begin the process.

	7. Good of the Order / Announcements - Dec. 7th Berkeley Promise Event / Dec. 12th Holiday Party

	Holiday Party (by President Tomaneng)

The Holiday Party will be held this Wednesday, December 14th.
· The prizes will be fun.

· We are raising money for those affected in Butte County and raffle tickets are still available.

· There are 11 different baskets and there was one grand prize but one of the baskets is getting to the level of being another grand prize.

Special Request for Everyone to Think About (by President Tomaneng)
President Tomaneng noted that given that we have had all of these issues since the Spring around fiscal instability, vacancy freezes, and at one time the discretionary 10% across the board; it has caused low morale and our ability to serve our students. 

· Everyone was invited to bring ideas on how we can increase the morale and spirit on campus.

· Our students are still here and we want them to be successful. 

· Even if it is difficult emotionally for us, we still want to be able to have positive energy.

· She noted that Ramona Butler has some really great ideas that she has already shared and she is looking for additional ideas to implement in the Spring.

· It is all hands on deck around what we need to do for enrollment, student equity and student success and the sobering reminder is that we are 140 FTES down.

· We really want to strive to retain our students through all of our connecting, nurturing, and keeping them focused, but we also want to encourage potential students to come to BCC.
EOPS/CARE/NextUp and CalWORKS Celebration (by Ramona Butler)

On Thursday of this week the EOPS/CARE/NextUp and CalWORKS programs will be having their Holiday/end of semester/end of year celebration.

· They want to really celebrate the students’ success.

· A luncheon will be held 11:30 am – 1:30 pm in the Student Lounge.

Guided Pathways Kickoff Meeting (by Kelly Pernell)

Last Thursday a Guided Pathways kickoff meeting was held which went well.
· They are still looking for a faculty Guided Pathways Liaison Leader for the Prep to College strand.

· The plan for next semester is to meet once a month as the design team and then another time to meet with individual subgroups.

· In the beginning of the semester they will be doing a callout for the participants in the areas to participate in the monthly meetings, not necessarily the design meetings.

· Jennifer Lenahan indicated that she wishes to participate.

Veteran Students Update (by Jennifer Lenahan)

There are 7 veterans transferring this Spring.

· 3 to San Francisco State

· 2 to University of Colorado in Boulder

· 1 to Arizona State

· 1 to University of Colorado in Denver

	8. Meeting Adjourned

	With no additional announcements, President Tomaneng adjourned the meeting.

	Next Meeting:  January 28, 2019, 12:15 p.m., Room 451A/B


Minutes taken: Cynthia D. Reese, 981.2851, creese@peralta.edu[image: image1.jpg]
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